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HB 1408 HD1 – RELATING TO DIGITAL EQUITY 

Chair Nakashima, Vice Chair Sayama, and Members of the Committee: 

The University of Hawai‘i, representing the State’s broadband interests, supports the 
intent of HB 1408 HD1.   

The proposed state digital equity grant program along with state funding support would 
provide needed funding opportunities to support digital equity efforts that would directly 
benefit communities with the greatest needs.  Based on the proposed timing, this 
program would provide funding opportunities in advance of the anticipated National 
Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) State Digital Equity 
Capacity Grant program, and could be used to accelerate the delivery of digital equity 
and literacy benefits to our communities. 

We would recommend that the efforts be fully coordinated with other statewide digital 
equity efforts, including the state’s digital equity plan, the Broadband Equity, Access and 
Deployment (BEAD) Five-Year Plan, and work funded under the Tribal Broadband 
Connectivity program with DHHL (all three efforts funded by NTIA). 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on HB 1408 HD1. 
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